
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE – MAY 11, 2010 

PETITION REQUESTING A THREE WAY STOP AT MILANO AVENUE AND UMBRIA 
CRESCENT – WARD 2 

Recommendation 

Councillor Tony Carella recommends: 
 

1. That the attached petition signed by the residents of Umbria Crescent and Milano 
Avenue be received; 

 
2. That the request of the petitioners for a three way stop sign at the intersection of 

Milano Avenue and Umbria Crescent be approved. 
 

Contribution to Sustainability 
 

N/A 
 

Economic Impact 
 

The economic impact is confined to the cost of signage and installation 
 
 

Communications Plan 
 

The petitioners will be informed of the recommendation adopted by Council by the ward 
councilor 
 

Purpose 

To respond to a petition signed by the residents, requesting the placement of traffic 
control measures at the intersection of Milano Avenue and Umbria Crescent 

Background - Analysis and Options 

The residents of Milano Avenue and Umbria Crescent are concerned about the speed at 
which cars across Milano Avenue in front of the Wilson Century Park, and the fact that a 
driver’s view of any pedestrians crossing Milano Avenue from the park is partially 
obstructed by the community mailboxes that are situated at this location. 

 
The community is populated by families with very young children and the residents feel 
that stop signs in addition to the existing stop sign on Umbria Crescent would help to 
make the area safer. 

 
It is important to note that all the residents are in agreement and no one is opposed. 

 
Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2020/Strategic Plan 

 
This report is consistent with the priorities previously set by Council and the necessary 
resources have been allocated and approved. 

 
 
 
 



 
Regional Implications 

 
N/A 

Conclusion 

It is appropriate to support the residents’ request for the placement of a three way stop at 
Milano Avenue and Umbria Crescent. 

Attachments 

Petition signed by 30 residents, map of the area, and letter from Ms. Francesca 
Pattarozzi. 

Report prepared by: 

Councillor Tony Carella, FRSA 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 
Tony Carella, FRSA 
Councillor – Ward 2/West Woodbridge 










